# SOUTH WEST VOLLEYBALL ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the South West Annual General Meeting held at Stratford Park Leisure Centre Stroud on June 5th 1983. at 10.30 a.m.

Mr B Williams

Mrs S Sessions

Miss W Kelman

## There were present

Mr R Richards Mr P Moss

Mr A Moseley

Mr B Jones

Mr K Nicholls

Mr B Williams

Mr R Parsons

Mr G Greer

Mr P Williams

Mr D Thomas

### Mi nutes

The minutes of the 1982 AGM were read and signed as a true record.

## Matters Arising

Mr Jones raised the matter of referees courses refunds. Mr Richards informed him that part of the money outstanding from the EVA had now been paid.

## Apologies

Were received from Mr G Allen, Mr J Brehaut Mr S Stevens.

## Officers Reports

The reports published in the annual report were accepted with thanks of the meeting.

Two further reports were given verbally at the meeting.

- (a) Referees Mr Jones reported that four courses were planned at Poole, Weymouth, North Gloster and Barnstaple, that Mr Brehaut had now gained full international status as a referee and that Jersey had now set up their own referees association and were offering their own courses.
- (b) Coaching Mr Moseley reported on a better year as far as coaching courses were concerned - a teachers and preliminary course in Jersey, a teachers and preliminary course in Bath , a preliminary course in Bristol and he reported that the Advanced course had attracted seven candidates and would therefore take place.

The centre of excellence had started again with Mr Spooner in charge At present the centre was taking place in Bath but there were hopes that its work would extend to other parts of the region.

Mr Allen had asked Mr Moseley if it was possible to set up a centre of advanced training in the Poole area. The meeting asked that Mr Allen should submit a full report to Mr Moseley so that this may be discussed at a South West Executive meeting. Mr Jones added that this matter had the backing of the Poole Association.

## Area Reports

The reports given in the annual report which had already been distributed were received with the thanks of the meeting. A report from Jersey which had been received late was read to the meeting by Mr Richards and Mr Greer gave a verbal report to the meeting on the Avon Association.

#### Election of Officers

The following Officers were elected for 1983 /84.

Chairmenson Wilma Kelman Secretary Ron Richards Treasurer Jeff Brehaut Coaching Spud Moseley Competitions Officials Sec. Brian Jones Junior Development Sue Sessions

### Committee Members

The following were elected to serve as Executive Committee Members

Bert Williams Chris Perry Derek Williams Phil Gorton

Mr Richards added that he hoped that committee members could in future be given more specific responsibilities.

#### Grant Aid

Mr Jones complained that the cheque for the Poole Association had not yet been received. Mr Richards promised to contact Mr Brehaut on this matter.

The following grants were approved at the AGM - Avon £40, Stroud £50 Mr Richards to contact Mr Brehaut for cheques to be sent.

Discussion took place on the grant Aid system for the coming season. It was believed that the BEVA AGM would probably approve a new system for league registrations. MrRichards proposed that

(Grant applications could be considered at any time at the South West Executive as long as all EVA affiliations had been paid and a list of local league registrations had been sent to the region and to the EVA)

This motion was passed on condition that the EVA should amend its registration procedures at the  ${\sf AGM}$ 

#### Planning

Mr Greer asked for a referees and club coach course to be arranged in Avon Mr Jones asked for a club coach for Poole area and an introductory at Verwood.

Discussion took place on the organisation of courses and Mr Jones and Mr Moseley were asked to produce papers on how local areas could run referees and coaches courses to gain as much benefit as possible from our staff coaches and staff officials.

Mr Moss discussed the South West Competitions for the coming season and stated that so far he had received five entries for the mens open league, five entries for the ladies open league, and only three for the mens qualifying. He explained that he would extend the deadline for entries and would send the fixture list to clubs as soon as possible.

#### Dates of further meetings

The next South West Executive meeting will take place on Saturday October 1st at 10.30 am at Bath Sports Centre.